
 

NOTICE OF MOTION FOR FULL COUNCIL 
  

UNDER PARAGRAPH 11.1 OF THE COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULES 
 

The following Motion to be submitted to Full Council on the date indicated below:- 
 

 
 
This Council undertakes a Polling District Review to be concluded in time for the annual publication 
of the electoral register on 1st December 2015. 
 
 

 
Date of Council Meeting:- 
 

 
15th July 2015 
 

Notice submitted from 

 
Councillor Sean Serridge 
 

 
Date: 02/07/2015 
 

 
Councillor Patrick Marriott 
 

 
Date: 02/07/2015 

Notice received and validated by the S151 Officer: Phil Seddon 

Comments:  
 
There will be operational, financial and resource 
implications for the Council in undertaking this review and 
the required consultation which, at the time of writing, 
have not been quantified. However a number of service 
areas will be involved, amongst others: Elections, 
Democratic Services, Communications and ICT. 
 

Date: 02/07/2015 

Notice received and validated by the Monitoring Officer: Clare Birtwistle 

Comments:  
 
Legal implications: 
An interim polling district review (in addition to the 
statutory 5 year review) can only be instigated by a 
majority decision at full council (as per the advice of the 
Electoral Commission).  The review process usually 
takes about 3 months and a public consultation is 
required.   
 
Risk implications: 
Staffing/time required to undertake a review would 
reduce the time available to work on the canvass for the 

Date: 02/07/2015 



 
new register.  The new register is required to be 
published on 1st December.  Resource limitations may 
also impact on the quality of a review at the present time. 
If the review was finished after 1st December, it would 
require the register to be re-published (as this must be 
done following changes to boundaries). 
 
Resource implications: 
Additional officer support time would be required from 
Elections, Legal, Committee and Member Services, 
Communications and IT teams in supporting the review 
process and in the publication/ production of maps of 
polling district boundaries and in updating the LLPG. 
 
Cost implications: 
Some of the consultation review documents must be 
published in paper format for which there will be cost 
implications. 
 

Notice received on behalf of the Head of the Paid Service and entered in the book open to Public 
Inspection 

Received by: Stuart Sugarman 
 

Date:  02/07/2015 

 


